
 

 

April 2023 NASFA Minutes 
by Steve Sloan 

 

The April meeting of the North Alabama Science Fiction Association was called to  

order on Saturday, April 15, 2023 in the Madison satellite location of  

Willowbrook Baptist Church at 6:09:37 PM by President Mary Lampert. There were  

none of the traditional crickets, but the table rang like a bell after the gavel  

strike. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

Dues were still due. Everyone in the room was paid up. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Nope. 

 

NOT-A-CON BUSINESS 

 

Not-a-Con co-con chair Jim said there was a rumor that there will be a Not-a-Con. 

 

Not-a-Con co-con chair Judy had signed a contract with the hotel. 

 

We don’t have a code for the hotel room block yet. You should be able to get in  

the room block by telling the hotel you’re with Not-a-Con. 

 

Sam reported that he had completely put DeepSouthCon 60 to bed. 

 

Sam warned that he would drop a four letter word if Jim kept nagging him. The  

four letter word was “Fart!” 

 

Sam had a NESFA clubzine to give if anyone wanted it. 

 

Sam moved to adjourn at 6:16:26 PM. The table rang like a bell again. 

 

The April program was Social Skills 201, also known as hang out, talk, and watch  

some of us play a spades game. The After the Meeting Meeting was held at the  

same location as the meeting. 

 


